
SOUTH EASTERn.na,_~,,,,,.,,.~ ..... ., 
r, 

CAMPUS BULLE I~·· • OFFICE OF 
STUDENT AFFAIRS 

December 5 - 9, 1983 

Monday, December 5 

7:00 PM 

Tuesday, December 6 

10:00 AM 

8:00 PM 

Wednesday, December 7 

XI, 1§ 

Off Campus Seminary Wives in Ministry meeting. See 
notice. 

Chapel: Advent Music by Cantata Choir and Chapel 
Ensemble. 

Seminary Christmas Concert. Seminary Choir and Can-
tata Choir performing works by Daniel Pinkham and Ron 
Nelson with Brass Ensemble. Dr. C. Michael Hawn, 
Director. Binkley Chapel. 

Last Day of Classes for Fall Semester 

10:00 AM Chapel: Moravian Love Feast. Extended Chapel. 

Thursday, December 8 

Exam week through December 16 

Friday, December 9 

No reported activities 

NOTICES: 

May this Christmas season be a joyous 
and holy celebration for you and your 
family. 

REGISTRATION Registration for the spring semester, 1984 can be 
SPRING SEMESTER: finalized 12/2/83-1/9/84. Secure clearance from the 

Business Office and enrollment cards from the Office 
of the Registrar. Spring semester classes begin 1/10/84. 

NEW DELINQUENT Statements on all open accounts with students will be. 
ACCOUNT POLICY: sent monthly with reminder notices sent semi-monthly 

on all delinquent notices over 30 days. Students are 
expected to keep their accounts current. 

LATER LIBRARY HOURS: To assist students in concluding the semester's work, 
the Library will remain open until midnight on the 

following dates: Dec. 5, 6, 7, 8, 12, 13. 

KEESEE ADVANCES: Keesee advances will not be made in the Spring semester 
for any reason. 

SUMMER MISSIONS 1984: Start new churches in Pennsylvania - New Jersey, Ohio, 
Florida, Virginia, and North Carolina. Appointment, 

expenses, and stipends by the Home Mission Board. Enrollment in H2324 is a 
requirement. Receive applications from Dr. Braswell's office. 

GYM HOURS DURING The Seminary Gym will be open on the following schedule 
EXA1'1 WEEK: during exam week, Dec. 8-Dec. 16. Monday: 2-6 PM/ 

7-9 PM; Tuesday: 2-6 PM/8-10 PM; Wednesday: 2-6 PM; 
Thursday: 2-6 PM/8-10 PM; Friday: 2-6 PM 

(OVER) 



STADIUM ROAD SEMINARY 
WIVES IN MINISTRY: 

------

A meeting to organize a Stadium Road group of Seminary 
Wives in Ministry will be held at the home of Paula 
Hall, 455 Stadium Road, on Tuesday, Dec. 13, 7:00 PM. 

SOUTH CAROLINA REP: Billy Fallaw, from the South Carolina Convention, will 
be on campus Jan. 19 to interview couples interested 

in working this summer at South Carolina campgrounds. Please sign up in FIM 
office for an interview. 

"SANTA CALLING": Seminary children, ages 2-8, may receive a North Pole 
telephone call from Santa this year. Santa calls will 

be made on Thursday, Dec. 15, and Monday, Dec. 19. Program information and 
questionnaire forms are available at the Library, Student Affairs Office in 
Mackie Hall, or the Seminary Gym. Response deadline is Dec. 13. 

OFF CAMPUS SEMINARY The off campus group of Seminary Wives in Ministry 
WIVES IN MINISTRY: will meet on Monday, Dec. 5 rather than on Tuesday, 

Dec. 6 as previously scheduled. The Monday night 
meeting will be held at 7:00 PM at the home of Mary Ann Kelley, 204 North Ave. 
We will continue studying The Private Life of the Minister's Wife by Betty 
Coble with Mrs. Anne Neil leading. Anyone interested is welcome. 

DECEMBER GRADS: The Plantation Inn, 6401 North Blvd., is offering 
special rates for relatives and friends requiring 

overnight accomodations for graduation weekend. They are as follows: single 
(one person) - $33.00 per night plus tax; double (family) - $39.00 per night 
plus tax. It is imperative that reservations be made in order to assure 
discount is received. Call 876-1411 and ask for room reservations. 

CITIZENS AFFAIRS An internship is available in the Governor's Office· 
INTERNSHIP: of Citizen Affairs in Raleigh, January - December, 

1984. Time required is 20 hours per week. Super-
vision and credit provided through "Concurrent Internship" (M4720-21). Further 
information in the FIM office. 

CHRISTMAS BASKETS: The entire seminary family is encouraged to donate 
food to make Christmas baskets for our Wake Forest 

neighbors in need. Food may be placed in designated boxes in campus buildings. 
Cash donations may be left in the Business Office. Please respond before 
exams begin. Sponsored by the Ethics and Off-Campus Ministry Committees of 
the Student Council. 

SPRING FIN&~CIAL Applications for spring financial aid grants will be 
AID APPLICATIONS: available in the Student Affairs office, second floor, 

Mackie Hall, Dec. 5 - Jan. 24. No applications will 
be accepted after Jan. 24. 

SHARE A CHRISTMAS MEAL: Anyone in the Seminary community who will be on campus 
during the Christmas break and would like to share a 

Christmas meal with an international student and/or family who will be unable 
to return their home for Christmas, please call Beth Greene at 556-6595 or 
Dr. Culpepper at 556-4570. Please call by December 13. 

PHT's: December graduates who wish to order PHT's or PWT's 
for their soouses must do so in the Business Office 

by Wednesday, December 7 at 4:30 PM.
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Cost is $1.25. 

This is the final Campus Bulletin of the fall semester. The next issue will be 
available for the week of January 9-13. 
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